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March 23, 2018 
 
Ms. Susan Pierce 
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer 
West Virginia Division of Cultural & History 
1900 Kanawha Blvd, East 
Charleston, WV 25305-0300 
 
Subject: Mountain Valley Pipeline Project  

Cultural Resources Survey, REVISED Addendum 7 to Volume IV 
Monroe County, West Virginia 

  FR # 15-67-MULTI 
  FERC Docket No. CP 16-10 

  
Dear Ms. Pierce: 
 
On behalf of Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC, a joint venture between affiliates of EQT 
Corporation, NextEra Energy, Inc., Con Edison Gas Midstream, LLC, WGL Holdings, Inc., and 
RGC Midstream LLC, you will find enclosed two copies of the subject report. 
 
The enclosed document is a revision of the January 2018 version of this report that has already 
been reviewed by West Virginia Division of Cultural and History (WVDCH). In a letter to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) dated February 12, 2018, WVDCH indicated that 
it concurred with the archaeological Phase I survey recommendations and no further 
archaeological work is necessary. However, regarding architectural resources, WVDCH requested 
additional information (a revised report and HPI form) for the Huffman Farmstead (ME-0389) that 
comprises the circa-1900 barn reported on in the January 2018 version of this report.  
 
Per WVDCH’s request, this report has been revised accordingly and includes an HPI Form for the 
Huffman Farmstead (Appendix C). The barn is recommended as a contributing element to the 
Huffman Farmstead which is recommended eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic 
Places (NRHP) under Criteria A and C. Construction-related impacts on the barn will be avoided 
by a combination of avoidance, management, and minimization measures (detailed in Section 3.1 
of the report) to ensure that the barn is not affected by use of the road during construction. These 
measures include those discussed in a telephone conversation between Tetra Tech architectural 
historian Hannah Dye and Mitchell Schaefer of WVDCH on March 13, 2018, and documented in 
an email from Mr. Schaefer dated March 13, 2018 (Appendix D). 
 
No changes have been made to the archaeology sections of this report that already received 
WVDCH concurrence on February 12, 2018. 
 
Please review this report under Stipulation IV.A. in the executed Programmatic Agreement for the 
project.  This report will also be filed with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, lead 
federal agency for the project.  Per Stipulation IV.E., comments should be submitted to Paul 
Friedman at the FERC.  He can be reached at: 
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Mr. Paul Friedman  
  Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
  888 First Street NE, Room 1A 
  Washington, DC 20426 
   
  (202) 502-8059 
  Paul.Friedman@ferc.gov 
 
Should you have any questions or need additional information during your review, please contact 
Evelyn Tidlow at (612) 812-5478 or e.tidlow@gaiconsultants.com.  Thank you for your attention. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Matt Hoover 
Senior Environmental Coordinator  
 
Attachments:  
2 copies of the subject document and CD 

cc: Evelyn M. Tidlow, GAI 
 Sean Sparks, Tetra Tech 
 James Marine, Tetra Tech 

mailto:e.tidlow@gaiconsultants.com

